THE STATE OF ISRAEL
MINISTRY OF HEALTH
THE CHAIM SHEBA MEDICAL CENTER
Affiliated with the Tel-Aviv University
Sackler School of Medicine
TEL-HASHOMER 5265601,ISRAEL



מדינת ישראל משרד הבריאות המרכז הרפואי המשולב ע״ש חיים שיבא מסונף לבית הספר לרפואה ע״ש סאקלר באוניברסיטת תל-אביב תל השומר 5265601, ישראל

17 April, 2023

To: Kristof Horvath

Supply Officer

UNHCR Representation in Ukraine

Email: horvath@unhcr.org

Dear Mr. Horvath,

I am writing to highly recommend **Callab** (www.callab.ua), for any future collaborations and partnership opportunities your organization may have.

As the representative of Sheba Medical Center, Tel Hashomer, I have had the pleasure of working closely with **Callab** when Sheba established and managed a field hospital on the border between Ukraine and Poland during the early stages of the war.

In our efforts to secure reagents for analysis, **Callab** proved to be an invaluable partner, providing prompt and generous assistance without hesitation. Their contributions went a long way in ensuring that the hospital was able to provide much-needed assistance and medical attention to those in need.

I would like to express my gratitude to **Callab** and their director, Kirill Tsimbler, for their unwavering dedication to our shared cause. It is not often that one finds a company that is both efficient and altruistic, and it is truly a pleasure to recommend them to others.

Sincerely,

Yoel Har-Even Head of Sheba Global

The Chaim Sheba Medical Center, Tel Hashomer